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Majors Road Upgrade 
Project Update  

The South Australian Government has committed $7 million for upgrades along Majors Road, O’Halloran Hill, 
between the Southern Expressway and Main South Road and between Lonsdale Road, Ocean Boulevard 
and the Southern Expressway. 

The Majors Road Upgrade aims to improve the overall operation and safety of Majors Road and ensure the 
road caters to current and future traffic demands. The project will result in safer journeys and provide efficient 
access to the adjacent facilities. The project is expected to support 35 full time equivalent jobs during 
construction.  

Over the coming months the following works will be undertaken between the Southern Expressway and Main 
South Road:  

• excavation of the existing road; 
• construction of a new road junction at the access to Glenthorne National Park, including minor drainage 

works;  
• installation of a refuge at the Patrick Jonker Veloway (bikeway); 
• installation of new road lighting; and 
• asphalt works.  

To safely facilitate these works, traffic management will be in place from Monday, 31 January to April 2022, 
weather permitting. Works will be carried out from Monday to Friday between 7am and 5pm, and Saturday 
from 7am to 1pm.  

Majors Road will remain open during the works, with a 25 km/h speed restriction in place while workers are 
on site. Lane and other speed restrictions may apply, subject to onsite conditions.  

Local access and access for emergency service vehicles will be maintained at all times during these works. 
Access to properties will be maintained throughout the works wherever possible, with advance notice provided 
if there is a need to temporarily restrict driveway access.  

Whilst there will be some temporary impacts at various locations for pedestrian and cyclists, access will be 
maintained at all times, with traffic controllers onsite to assist. 

Some noise disturbance can be expected at times while these works are completed, however the work will be 
managed to minimise disturbance to nearby residents and businesses as much as possible. You may also 
notice some odour which is common when asphalting works are underway. 

Please plan ahead, allow extra travel time and take extra care when workers are on site. Observe speed limits, 
lane restrictions and traffic controllers when travelling through the area.  
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The Department for Infrastructure and Transport appreciates your co-operation and patience while these 
important works are undertaken.  

In addition, planning is underway for the upgrade works on Majors Road, between Lonsdale Road, Ocean 
Boulevard and the Southern Expressway. More information will be provided about this upgrade in the coming 
months. 

If you have any questions or would like to speak to a member of the project team, please call 1300 794 880 
or email dit.CommunityRelations@sa.gov.au  

We invite you to join the project mailing list to receive project updates and information as it becomes available. 
You can register your details by visiting the project website at www.dit.sa.gov.au/majors_road and selecting 
Registration, Feedback and Suggestions. 

Kind regards 

The Majors Road Project Team  
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